
Minutes of the Meeting of Stradbroke Parish Council

held at the Community Centre, Stradbroke

Monday, 10th October 2016
Present:  Jo Baber, Ellie Wharton, Maureen John, George Chaplin, Nick Stones, Carrie Barnes, Oliver Last, Stuart Gemmill, Velda Lummis, Don Darling.
In Attendance: Cllr Julie Flatman, Odile Wladon (Clerk), 5 members of the public.

	
	
	Action

	16.1
	The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting. The Chairman announced 3 resignations: Peter Smith, Gerald Jenkins and Oliver Coles.  Their resignation letters were read to the Council and are appended to the minutes. The Clerk will advise Mid Suffolk District Council as soon as practicable of the vacancies.
Gerald Jenkins also resigned as the footpath warden but will hold all relevant documents until a replacement can be appointed.
	Clerk

	16.2
	Apologies for Absence: there were none
	

	16.3
	Declarations of Interest: Ellie Wharton 16.8.2 cheques for signing
	

	16.4
	Dispensations: none were requested.
	

	16.5
	Public forum: A member of the public requested that councillors speak up when addressing the council as sometimes it is hard to hear what is being said.
	

	16.6
	Minutes of the meetings 12th September 2016: were accepted by 9 votes in favour with 1 abstention.
Matters arising: None
	

	16.7
	Donation to Royal British Legion: Councillors considered a letter received concerning a donation toward the Poppy Appeal.  Councillors voted unanimously to donate £50.
	

	16.8
16.8.1

16.8.2

16.8.3

16.8.4
	Finance
Account balances at 30th September 2016:

Deposit Account: £26,158.31 (reserved funds)

Current Account: £26,437.22
Carrie Barnes initialled the bank statements as agreeing with the attached schedule.
Cheques for approval as per appended list – one cheque was payable to Ellie Wharton who had paid for the printing of the fundraising calendar but an invoice has been received made out to the council.  A payment voucher was submitted for Bank Charges.  The Clerk informed the meeting that Unity Trust bank were now charging £6 per month for the current account and they have removed the interest paid on this account.  The deposit account will still earn interest and the Clerk proposed placing all funds in this account until needed.
Points 16.8.1 and 16.8.2 above were approved by 9 votes with 1 abstention.

The Clerk presented the ½ year accounts vs budget together with a quarter 2 virement report.  These reports were accepted unanimously and copies are appended to the minutes. 

The Clerk received the external audit report and noted there were no additional action points other than those already highlighted during the internal audit.
	

	16.9
16.9.1

16.9.2

16.9.3
	Planning
Applications for consideration:

2464/16 – 26 Shelton Hill, IP21 5HZ erection of porch. Erection of single storey rear extension incorporating new roof to existing. Councillors unanimously to support this application.

Results of planning applications considered by MSDC since the PC last met:

3408/16 Queen’s Head Inn, Queens Street IP21 5HG – granted 4/10/16

3074/16 Cushion Farm Barn, Laxfield Road IP21 5JJ – granted 3/10/16
2980/16 The Paddocks, Queens Street IP21 5HG – granted 23/9/16
2871/16 (& 2872/16) Glenmore, Queens Street IP21 5HG – no information
2651/16 Hubbards, Queens St IP21 5HG – no information
3150/16 Mulberry Lodge, Laxfield Road IP 21 5NQ – no information
Other Planning Matters

0552/16 62 Westhall - councillors noted that an appeal had been started against the planning decision.
3774/16 Grove Farm – councillors noted the decision notice issued.
	

	16.10
16.10.1

16.10.2

16.10.3

16.10.4
	Matters of Report
Noticeboards – NS will store the remaining notice board.  Councillors will investigate whether a perspex cover can be added to prevent posters from blowing away or getting soaked.  A location at Westhall for the second notice board will be decided upon when the improvements to the play park have taken place.
Stradbroke Monthly – One cheque to M Pierce-Saunderson was signed, this had been agreed by the Governance Board.
Community Centre – Nick Stones reported that the Community Centre committee had agreed to donate £10,000 towards the improvements to the play parks, there are waiting approval from Mid Suffolk District Council. Councillors expressed their thanks for this donation.

Improvements to play parks – Ellie Wharton updated the meeting on fund raising progress to date. 2 grant applications have been submitted, 1 to Adnams and 1 to Tesco.  The Vicar has also kindly donated £300 from the Art Exhibition Fund.  A cake sale is due to take place in the Court House on Monday 24th October.  The 2017 calendar has been received and will be sold over the coming weeks. Ellie thanked Katie and Gemma for helping with the fundraising group.  
	

	16.11

For info


	Drs Surgery – no update had been received from the Trust for this meeting.

The Chair informed the meeting that he had responded to an article written by the Trust in this month’s Stradbroke Monthly.  There has been no formal communication from the Trust however he has received a copy of the valuation the Trust had carried out and although satisfied with the way the valuation had been carried out the rental figure mentioned was inaccurate at £9,700, Carrie Barnes felt it was nearer to £14,000 pa last year. Standing orders do not allow the Council to revisit their previous resolution unless a written motion is received from at least three councillors by the Clerk. 
	

	16.12
16.12.1

16.12.2

16.12.3

16.12.4

16.12.5
	Risk Assessment
Communtiy Centre Play Park – Jo Baber reported that the wooden slats were worn on the climbing frame. Don Darling offered to investigate rubber strips to be screwed in place.
Fitness Track – Velda Lummis had contacted Mr Cooper who will look at the ditch with a view to cutting it back.  The other side had been very nicely cut back however the cuttings had not yet been removed.
Westhall Play Park – following resignation of Ollie Coles, Carrie Barnes will take over the monitoring of this area.
Cemetery – Jo Baber reported it was tidy and the path neat.  There is a problem with rabbit holes but it was agreed little could be done about this at the present time.
Permissive Path - Ellie Wharton reported no issues.
	DD


	16.13
	Training.
The Clerk has received an email from SALC concerning whole Parish Council training on planning.  Cllr Flatman advised that the Planning Office at Mid Suffolk District Council will soon be offering planning workshops which may be of interest.  The Clerk will investigate this before booking a training session with SALC.
	Clerk

	16.14
16.14.1

16.14.2

16.14.3

16.14.4
	Highways
SID (not VAS) – the Clerk updated the councillors on the current position.  Stradbroke appears to have fallen between two systems and has not been progressed.  This is now in hand.  The Clerk has been advised that Suffolk County Council will only approve 2 signs and that other councils have experienced these do not have the battery life they were expecting.  The Clerk is investigating the cost of permanent signs with solar panels.  Nick Stones suggested the Clerk investigate the possibility of using the existing power supply at Westhall to power one of the new signs.
Car park – SCC would not quote for the work to enlarge the hatched zone.  Nick Stones will ask Mark Peacock if he can undertake the work.
Footpath Signs – the sign near the bowling green is not up to date.  The Clerk will investigate this and see how if it can be updated. Don Darling will see if Gerald Jenkins has more up to date maps that can be used.

Dog Litter Bins – councillors reviewed a letter from Nigel Brown requesting that a dog litter bin be placed at Wilby Road to stop dog walkers using the school litter bin for their bags of dog mess.  The Clerk will investigate the cost.  It was also suggested that the High School may consider moving their litter bin as it is red and can be easily confused with a dog litter bin.
	Clerk

NS

Clerk

DD

Clerk

	16.15
	Neighbourhood Plan
There is an open day on 6th November 10-3 at the community centre.  This is an opportunity for the NP committee to show information received and for villagers to review before a draft plan is finalised.  On line access will be available for villagers who wish to view the whole data. Councillors are invited to attend.
	

	16.16
	Cemetery/Churchyard
Nick Stones reported that Mr Flatman will shortly be in a position to clear the spoil to the Muck pad. Ben Baker may be able to use some of the soil the rest will be removed by Askew.
	

	16.17
	Village Lottery for play park improvements – Councillors felt that another lottery in the village is not necessary. Carrie Barnes will speak to the organisers of the existing lottery to see if it can be enlarged in any way.  It was agreed that this would be removed from the agenda.
	CB

	16.18
	New Benches​ – Velda Lummis informed the meeting that the concrete base had been laid for the bench on the playing field.  The Clerk will now place an order for the new bench.  The second bench is waiting for the improvements to the play park to commence.
	Clerk

	16.19
	Defibrillator 
Councillors voted unanimously to proceed with the installation of a cabinet in the phone kiosk.  The Clerk will contact Community Heartbeat to progress this.  The Clerk will investigate the cost of an emergency phone to be placed in the kiosk.
	Clerk

	16.21
	Clerk’s report
The Clerk requested that dates for the budget review be agreed at the next meeting.
SALC are advising councils to complete a survey online concerning precept referendums.  Councillors asked that the Clerk complete this on behalf on the Parish Council and thought a note to Dan Poulter MP explaining our reservations about this would be a good idea.
	Clerk

	16.22
	Correspondence: not noted elsewhere in the minutes
Emails previously circulated and noted for information:

SALC – Survey on levels of support from Police

Safer Neighbourhood Teams – Newsletter

Peter Smith – Charitable works carried out by Trust
SALC – newsletter and website of the year

Sue Herne CEP – newsletter

MSDC – CIL payments

Correspondence tabled at meeting:

SALC – AGM invitation 14/11/16 

SALC – Local Council Award Scheme
Police and Parish/Town Council meeting 20th October – SG would attend if possible.

	

	16.23
	Report received from Cllr Flatman
Cllr Flatman reported that she had spoken to planning concerning the wording on the sign at the former Queen’s Head Inn.  She was advised there was nothing that could be done unless the owner themselves decided to retain the name however the owner was not willing.

As previously minuted the Planning Office are looking to run planning workshops for Parish Councils and feels that this could be of benefit to Stradbroke.  
Cllr Flatman finally reported on half term activities and handed over some publicity for them.
	

	16.24
	Matters of information
No additional matters were brought to the attention of the council.
	

	16.25
	Matters for inclusion in the Agenda of meeting: 14th November 2016 at 7.30pm
Budget review dates
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.05hrs

             Oliver Last
Signed: _______________________________                                                 14th November 2016

              Chairman
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